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Reintegration of Ex-Offenders – Adult Program Grants 
 
AGENCY: Employment and Training Administration (ETA), Labor 
 
ACTION: Notice: Amendment to SGA/DFA PY 10-10 
 
SUMMARY: The Employment and Training Administration published a notice in the Federal 
Register on February 11, 2011, announcing the availability of funds and Solicitation for Grant 
Applications (SGA) for Reintegration of Ex-Offenders – Adult Program Grants (RExO) 
to be awarded through a competitive process.  This amendment to the SGA clarifies items 
related to the Letters of Commitment from expected partners that will support participant 
success.  The document is hereby amended. 

 
Section IV.B.III(c), pages 9-10 of the solicitation, the following text should be replaced: 

 
o Old Text – “Letters of commitment from expected partners, including criminal 

justice agencies, housing agencies, substance abuse treatment facilities, and the 
local Workforce Investment Board or One-Stop Career Center, as well as other 
letters of commitment as described in the Technical Proposal.  

 
 Applications that do not include the required attachments will be considered non-
 responsive and will be not be reviewed.” 
 
o New Text  - “Letters of commitment from expected partners, including criminal 

justice agencies, housing agencies, substance abuse treatment facilities, and the 
local Workforce Investment Board or One-Stop Career Center, as well as other 
letters of commitment to support the applicant’s response to the evaluation 
criteria found in section V.A.”  

 
Section V.A.3, page 17 of the solicitation, the following text should be replaced: 
 

o Old Text – “Applicants may submit Letters of Commitment detailing the role of 
partners, duration of the commitment, and any additional resources being 
committed, but are not required to do so.”   

 
o New Text - “The applicant’s description of partnerships must be supported by 

letters of commitment.”  
 

 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:  Brinda Ruggles, Grants Management Specialist, 
Division of Federal Assistance at (202) 693-3437 or ruggles.brinda@dol.gov. 
 
Signed at Washington, D.C., this 24th day of February, 2011 
Eric Luetkenhaus 
 
Grant Officer, Employment & Training Administration 


